July 23, 2012
Cook County Board of Education

The Cook County Board of Education met in regular work session on Monday, July 23, 2012 at 6:00 p.m. in the Cook Middle School BOE Meeting Room.  Board members Chad Sumner, Susan Griffin, Tina Revels, Maysoe Wiley and Jerry Durden were present for this meeting.  Chairman Sumner presided with Keith Croft opening the meeting with prayer.

Superintendent Heard presented the agenda.  On a motion by Mr. Durden, seconded by Mrs. Griffin, the board members voted unanimously to approve the agenda.

APPEARANCES AND RECOGNITIONS:

· Missy Lindsey was recognized as the July Employee of the Quarter

APPROVAL OF RESOLUTION TO ADOPT MILLAGE RATE FOR FY 2013:  Mr. Heard recommended the approval of the resolution to adopt the millage rate of 16.065 for FY 2013.  On a motion by Mr. Wiley, seconded by Mrs. Revels, the board members voted unanimously to approve this recommendation.

SPLOST UPDATE:  Mr. Heard updated the board on the SPLOST.  This was for information only.
CTAE LOCAL PLAN UPDATE:  Brenda Moore presented the CTAE Local Plan Update.

RECOMMENDATION OF PERSONNEL:  On a motion by Mrs. Griffin, seconded by Mr. Durden, the board members voted unanimously to approve the following:

APPOINTMENT:
Hulon Adams

-
Bus Driver/Bus Maintenance, Transportation

RESIGNATION:
Lana Siska

-
Paraprofessional, Cook Primary School

EXECUTIVE SESSION:  Recommendation was made to go into executive session to discuss personnel, litigation and the Superintendent’s evaluation.  On a motion by Mr. Durden, seconded by Mrs. Griffin, the board members voted unanimously to go into executive session.

Recommendation was made to return to regular session.  On a motion by Mrs. Revels, seconded by Mrs. Griffin, the board members voted unanimously to return to regular session.
After executive session Board Attorney Danny Studstill advised the Board of the status of the litigation involving the Georgia Insurers Insolvency Pool.  Previously Attorney Studstill had discussed the appeal pending with Superintendent Heard and had recommended that the Board dismiss its appeal due to the on-going costs versus the financial gain to the Board in the event the appeal was successful.  Superintendent Heard had previously agreed to follow Attorney Studstill’s recommendation and had authorized the execution of the dismissal documents.  The Board agreed the dismissal of the suit was the prudent course of action to follow.  Upon a motion by Mrs. Griffin, and a second by Mr. Wiley, the Board unanimously adopted the following Resolution:

RESOLVED, that the Board hereby ratifies the recommendation of the Board Attorney and the actions of the Superintendent in dismissing the appeal in the litigation involving the Georgia Insurers Insolvency Pool.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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